
            

      

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
April 17, 2025 

Town of Southport to Host Informational Session on NYS Municipal Park and 
Recreation Grant Application for New Community Center 

Southport, NY—The Town of Southport invites residents, community members, and 
stakeholders to attend a public informational session about the application process for the New 
York State Municipal Park and Recreation Grant. The Town is seeking funding to support 
the construction of a new community center that will serve as a hub for local activities, 
recreation, and public programs. 

The session will occur on Monday, April 28th at 6:00 PM at the Southport Town Hall, 1139 
Pennsylvania Ave, Elmira, NY 14904. Additional information about the Town and the event 
can be found online at www.townofsouthport.com. 

This event will be hosted by the Community & Municipal Development Group, a consulting 
team currently working with the Town to prepare and submit the grant application. 

Attendees will learn more about the grant opportunity, the proposed community center project, 
and how the public can provide input and support. Community feedback is vital to the grant 
application process, and all are encouraged to participate. 

“This is a great opportunity to build something meaningful for Southport residents of all ages,” 
said Town officials. “We look forward to sharing our vision and hearing from our community.” 

If you have questions or need more information, please call the Community & Municipal 
Development Group at (607) 742-2168.  

 

 


